COLLIER TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING - THURSDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2006

A regular constituted meeting of the Collier Township Municipal Authority was held on
Thursday, October 12, 2006, at the township building and was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by
Daniel J. Oberleitner, Chairman.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the Chairman asked for a moment of silence in memory of
Steve Kapeluck, former long-term board member of the Authority.

Roll call listed the following members present:

Daniel J. Oberleitner, Chairman

William Godfrey, Vice Chairman

Joseph Miorelli, Treasurer (Excused himself at 8:00 PM)
Ed Smith, Assistant Secretary/ Treasurer

Absent:

Dan Fotovich, Secretary (Excused)
Michael B. Kaleugher, Solicitor (Excused)

Also present:

Marlin Bartos, NIRA
Carmel W. Taylor, Office Manager
Arlene F. Matera, Acting Office Manager

PUBLIC:  John Rattenni approached the Board regarding new construction of sanitary
sewers on his property at 375 Baldwin Road with an agreed right-of-way
through the Ginther property. Discussion ensued. Oberleitner advised Rattenni
to contact the Solicitor for guidance in the legal procedures to secure the right-
of-way and the process for the developer’s agreement. The Engineer will
provide the plot plan and will send a letter to Rattenni explaining the process.

Donn Seger, CPA, reviewed the 2005 Audit with the Board. Discussion ensued.
Oberleitner suggested an audit review analyzing the aging of the current sewer
system. The Engineer advised that the Chapter 94 Wasteload Management
Report charts when sewer lines were built, the year listed and lineal tabulation.
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The report can also be broken down by year. Smith requested an account of the
actual number of tap fees for the year 2005. CTMA office manager will prepare
the list and submit the report to the Board.

On motion of Miorelli, seconded by Smith, the Minutes of September 14, 2006 were
approved as submitted. Motion carried unanimously.

With the approval of the Treasurer, seconded by Godfrey, the Treasurer’s Report for
September 2006 was approved as submitted. Motion carried unanimously.

With the approval of the Treasurer, seconded by Godfrey, bills paid in October 2006
totaling $192,811.02 and additional bills paid in September 2006 totaling $17,607.52
were authorized for payment. Motion carried unanimously.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT:

The Solicitor could not attend due to prior personal commitment.

ENGINEER’S REPORT:

Regarding the Phase 1B Cowan/Upper McMichael Sewer Extension Project, on
September 16, 2006, Independent Enterprises, Inc. completed the Punch List items dated
August 10, 2006 with the exception of a poured splash. A final payment, previously
approved, in the amount of $11,384.66 will be issued upon completion of the remaining
Punch List item. The Engineer is waiting for the Final Payment Request No. 5 from
Independent Enterprises, Inc.

Regarding the Phase 1C Cowan/South Cowan Sanitary Sewer Extension Project, the
Preconstruction Meeting was held on September 22, 2006 at 10:00 A.M. at the Collier
Township Municipal Building. Shop drawings were submitted and reviewed by the
Engineer. Work on the project began September 25, 2006 and is ongoing. Due to
conflicts with the existing gas and water lines installed in the shoulder of Baldwin Road
and after the Design PA One Call was issued, the revised design now places the sewer
line in the center of the south lane of Baldwin Road. A Change Order will follow.

No payment request has been submitted and the project is approximately 40 to 50%
complete. The anticipated completion date is mid-November 2006.
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The Phase I Consent Order Dye Test Program Contract is ongoing. C & K Industrial
Services, Inc. previously submitted a preliminary Progress Payment Request in the
amount of $11,267.59. C & K submitted Payment Request No. 2 in the amount of
$12,078.14 which includes the previously approved amount of $11,267.59. The
Engineer recommended payment in the amount of $810.55, for a total amount to date of
© $12,078.14. A summary report has been submitted indicating 339 inspections have been
performed on the developed properties and 224 dye tests have been performed.
Forty-one (41) units have tested positive for “l and I'; C & K advised that some units
have already been corrected. The Engineer will confer with the Solicitor before
violation letters are sent to property owners. On motion of Miorelli, seconded by Smith,
the Board approved payment to C & K Industrial in the amount of $810.55. Motion
carried unanimously.

Joe Miorelli excused himself from the Board meeting at 8:00 PM.

The Phase 2 Cleaning and Video Project (Thoms Run) Contract award notice was issued
on September 29, 2006 to Jet Jack, Inc. in the amount of $53,782.70. Jet Jack, Inc. has
submitted the Contract for the Authority’s signature.

The Engineer is waiting for additional information regarding the 3 Rivers GIS/GPS
mapping data. This topic was discussed at the 3 Rivers Southern Basin Managers and
Engineers Meeting of September 20, 2006, however, the mapping data CD was not
provided.

The Engineer’s preparation of the Miscellaneous Maintenance and Repairs Project for
the Year 2006 is ongoing.

There is no change in the status regarding the Colecrest/Prestley Line Replacement,
The field survey has been completed; the plans and specifications and easements are on
hold.

Regarding the Arby’s Sewer Blockage, the Engineer advised there is no status change.
The Engineer is still investigating all contributing establishments to the Landgraf line.

Regarding the Delfred Drive Storm and Sanitary Sewer Project, a Preconstruction
Meeting was held on September 27, 2006, at the Char-West COG office. Sangro, Inc.
began work on October 9, 2006 and the work is ongoing.

Regarding the resealing of the Marburger parking lot at 1100 Washington Pike, the
lowest Bid Proposal of the two (2) Bids, was submitted by Allbright Line Striping in the
amount of $1,413.75. On motion of Godfrey, seconded by Smith, the Board approved
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payment to Marburger in the amount of $1,413.75 upon receipt of a signed release.
Motion carried, Oberleitner — yes, Godfrey — yes, Smith — yes.

The Engineer advised there is no change in status regarding the Washington Pike
Rehabilitation Project. The final Closeout Documents were submitted to 3 Rivers on
June 30, 2006. The Engineer is preparing to submit the Final Post-Flow Monitoring
Report.

The Engineer advised there is no change in status regarding the Carnegie Presbyterian
Church lateral. The Engineer is waiting for the connection application and fee.

There is no change in status regarding the Vanadium/Route 50 Project, Lining Project.
The Engineer is preparing to close out the project.

The Engineer is awaiting the Maintenance Bond regarding the Charlton Thoms Run
Sewer Extension.

Regarding the Mancini Ewing Road Sewer Extension, the Engineer advised work began
on October 6, 2006 and is ongoing.

Regarding the Linden/Spirik Pump and Force Main, the Engineer advised he is waiting
for the Lakewood Mechanical start-up documents.

Regarding the Church of Grace and Glory on Baldwin Road Ext., the Engineer advised
he was contacted by Paul Chiappetta, a Real Estate Appraiser from Beaver Falls,
inquiring about alternative sewer options on Baldwin Road Ext. The Engineer requested
that Chiappetta put his concerns in writing and request a feasibility study of the area.

The Engineer advised there is development interest in the Trader Jacks and Best tracts
of land at Collier Crossing. Gateway Engineering has become involved, replacing
Atwell Hicks. Soil core borings have been performed on the properties.

Construction of internal sanitary sewers is on hold for the Centennial Pointe Project.
The Engineer advised there is ongoing construction by Cornerstone, the contractor, on
the force main along Baldwin Road. The Engineer is awaiting execution of the
Developer’s Agreement and Bonds.
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Neville Manor Phase II sanitary sewer construction is complete. Existing line
inspection and testing are complete.

The construction of the internal sanitary sewer at Tuscany Ridge is on hold.

The Summit Ridge construction, Phase 2 and 3 internal sanitary sewers are on hold

Bryna Ridge construction of internal sanitary sewers has been completed. Several
Punch List items remain to be completed.

There is no status change regarding Capital Builders installation of a manhole for
service to 108 and 110 McMichael Road. The Engineer is awaiting the test schedule.

OLD BUSINESS:

MNone.

NEW BUSINESS:

On motion of Smith, seconded by Godfrey, the Board approved the 2005 Audit. Motion
carried, Oberleitner — yes, Godfrey — yes, Smith — yes.

On motion of Godfrey, seconded by Smith, the Board approved to reinvest one (1) CD
with First Commonwealth Bank that will be maturing October 19, 2006 for a period of
364 days at 5.4% interest. Motion carried, Oberleitner — yes, Godfrey — yes,

Smith — yes.

On motion of Godfrey, seconded by Smith, the Board approved the reinvestment of
three (3) PLIGIT CDs that will be maturing on October 19, 2006 with PLIGIT for a
period of one (1) year. Motion carried, Oberleitner — yes, Godfrey — yes, Smith - yes,

On motion of Godfrey, seconded by Smith, the Board approved Resolution
10-12-06-01, vacating sanitary sewer service rights to the property of James J. McCarl
in favor of the South Fayette Municipal Authority. Motion carried, Oberleitner — yes,
Godfrey — yes, Smith — yes.
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